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Rev. Young Shik An´s visit to Innsbruck/Austria  31. Oct. – 1. Nov.  2013 

9 years of waiting for another visit of a european president was rewarded as we could welcome Rev. 

An in Innsbruck . After his arrival Rev. An took time for a personal meeting with the community 

leader Walter Waldhaeusl for 1 ½ hours to give personal guidance and profound answers to various 

questions. 

After dinner with some members we met at the center in Innsbruck. As it was Thursday and a work 

day, unfortunately quite some members could not attend the meeting. 

 

 

 

Rev. An explained especially the meaning of attendance and how we can best live substantially with 

True Parents after True Father´s ascension to spirit world. How the Korean tradition with the strong 

foundation of honoring the parents and living a life of filial piety served as a foundation to receive 

the Messiah and True Parents. How in the eastern tradition the attendance is continued even after 

parents pass to spirit world. Then Rev. An detailed how we best can live a tradition of attending our 

Heavenly Parents and our True Parents in our daily life.  

Rev. An covered various topics and answered as well all the questions brought forward. His deep 

unity in heart with the True Family became obvious. His experiences with and understanding  of the 

True Family helped us to understand recent happenings and developments within the True Family 

and our movement. 
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At breakfast the next morning at the church leaders home we again could share our heart and gain 

insights and answers through the explanations of Rev. An. 

 

 

 

 

After breakfast we visited the Holy Ground in Innsbruck and had a look over the city, which is 

surrounded by majestic mountains and is one of the top tourist destinations in Austria. 
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Before Rev. An continued his journey to Linz/Austria, we took him through the city of Innsbruck.  

 

 

It is our desire to deepen our heart by living from now on a very conscientious tradition of substantial 

attendance of our Heavenly Parents and True Parents. In that way it will be surely easier to connect 

many people to our movement and let them feel parent´s heart. And, it is our determination that at 

the next visit – hopefully not again after 9 long years – we can offer substantial results on our way to 

a CIG community and nation. 

 

Walter Waldhaeusl   


